
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

June 7th, 2017 Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Pat Murphy, Calcie DeZort, Ryan Eney, Juanita Meeks, Toni Altenburg, Jess Waldner, Ric Beals, Don Grubb, Michelle Nygaard.
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet
Directors Absent: Jeff Billman (excused), Matt Waller (unexcused). 
Guests Attending: 
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by Vice President Ric Beals. The minutes from the May 3rd meeting were presented for approval. Don moved to accept the minutes as presented and Jess seconded the motion. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved.
The financial reports from May 2017 were reviewed.   See attached.

Balances were reported as follows: $13,695.65 Chamber Checking Account; $335.13 Economic Development Checking Account; $4,770.57 Gift Certificate Account; $7,463.99 Buckle Ac-count; Lewis and Clark Committee 2,378.84 (checking) and $16,191.51 (money market).
Ryan noted that loan repayment from Northern Rockies Medical Center would be recorded on the June financials although the payment was received in May. Pat moved to accept the financial report with Jess seconding the motion and all voting for the motion.
Old Business
Economic Development/Public Drug Update: Amy gave an update on economic development stating that the Chamber was approved for the additional grant funds to complete the structural upgrades necessary to update the structure of the Public Drug building to support itself upon the demolition of the Mercantile. Amy stated that she has given several tours of the building but has not had any interested parties for the purchase of the building. Amy mentioned to the board that once the structural upgrades have been completed, the board needs to discuss the future of the building and decide whether it is in the best interest of the Chamber to sell or continue applying for grants to improve the building.
Mercantile Update: Amy updated that the Mercantile is still currently waiting to be demolished, and upon its demolition and renovation she would like to do an event to unveil and showcase the new space. A BBQ or community cookout was discussed but the board tabled further discussion of the event until a definite date of completion becomes available. 
Banquet Recap: Jess recapped that the 2017 Chamber Banquet was very successful making a profit of approximately $13, 145. Amy mentioned that we were able to keep expenses low this year through generous food donations from DTJ Insurance, Albertsons, and The Garden of Eat In. Both Jess and Amy mentioned the generous community donations noting that the number of silent auction items also had increased from last year. 
Lewis & Clark Festival Update: Ryan updated that everything was falling into place for the 2017 Lewis and Clark Festival noting that the poster and button designs had been approved. Ryan noted that suggestions for any improvements would be greatly appreciated. 
Business Appreciation Days: Pat updated that Business Appreciation days were scheduled for the first week in August noting that the committee has not yet decided on the dates for each town. Amy reported that sponsorship letters would be mailed on June 19th. 
Online Reputation Class Recap: Amy updated that while there wasn’t a great turn out for the class the information provided was excellent. Amy noted that she wished more businesses in the community would have taken advantage of the free class in order to boost their online presence. A thank you basket with chamber merchandise was given to Shelby Moody for hosting the class. 
New Business

Cut Bank Villas Ownership Update: Beki Brandborg was not able to attend the meeting to provide the board with information on the Cut Bank Villas Ownership. Amy gave a brief overview of the status of the Cut Bank Villas stating that Beki Brandborg was interested in purchasing the Villa’s to continue providing senior living to our community. 
Update Community Improvement List/ Goals: Amy updated the board on the continued efforts of the Chamber’s community improvement list noting that several of the short-term goals that the Chamber had set have been completed. The board discussed any further community improvement goals that should be included on the list. Ryan mentioned that the Livingston Chamber of Commerce had recently put in map kiosk and he would be interested in possibly adding a similar project to the goals list. Amy stated that she would contact the Livingston Chamber to inquire further about the project. 
Cut Bank Bazaar: Toni and Juanita updated that save the date postcards for the 2017 Holiday Bazaar had been sent out, and registration forms would be mailed out August 1st. Amy mentioned that there are over 600 people on the Bazaar mailing list. In an effort to cut costs the committee will be offering online registration in the future. 
Shakespeare in the Parks: Juanita updated that the play selected for this year’s Shakespeare in the Parks performance will be You Never Can Tell. The performance will be held on August 25th at the Cut Bank City Park. Juanita mentioned that expenses for this year’s performance would be increased due to the costs of having to feed the performers since the Business Appreciation Days picnic will not be held on the same night. Amy noted that donations letters went out at the end of May. 
Business SMART Workshop: Amy reported that the chamber would be hosting a free workshop for anyone interesting in learning about resources available for small businesses. The workshop will be held on Tuesday, June 13, from 11a.m. - 1p.m. at the Cut Bank Chamber of Commerce Office.  
  
Reminders:

•    Chamber Up – NO June 
•    Business SMART Workshop – June 13th 11-1 Chamber Office
•    July Board Meeting – July 12th 12-1 Chamber Office 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Calcie DeZort

Secretary/Director
